BLUNSDON PARISH ANNUAL ASSEMBLY 2019
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT
During the period 6th April 2018 to 15th April 2019 the Council considered 58 planning applications  as follows :-


Extensions, garage conversions etc


28

Small developments of five houses or fewer

15


Larger developments of over five houses

  7


Industrial/agricultural buildings


  8

The Parish Council supported 31 applications and opposed 27 .
`The Borough Council approved 32 applications and rejected 4 (2 were withdrawn).

Of those refused two were taken to appeal and approved by the Government appointed inspector.

The approvals include four major applications for the building of 243 houses as follows :-

Hill Cottage (golf course) site
100 houses

Thames Water Board site 
  37
“

Sam’s Lane site

  52
“

Holdcroft site


  54
“
We are expecting an application for another 43 houses on land adjacent to the Holdcroft site and whilst not falling within the last year there are 1650 dwellings, with infrastructure, approved to be built on the Kingsdown site (NC5).

  

From the above you will see that within the next five to ten years we can expect another almost two thousand houses to be built in the Parish.
BLUNSDON PARISH ANNUAL ASSEMBLY 2019
VILLAGE AND METHODIST HALLS AND BURIAL GROUNDS

VILLAGE HALL.     










  The hall continues to be well used with 12 regular hirers and 33 casual hirers last year.

  During the year the following works were completed :-






#  Additional insulation was installed in all the roof spaces with a noticeable improvement 
     in the temperature in the building during cold spells.





#  All external woodwork and the railings were painted  





#  A defibrillator was ordered and installed on the outside of the building and resident 
   
    volunteers were trained to use it.

METHODIST HALL.    










 By agreement with the Methodist Church Council, the Parish Council assumed responsibility for the administration of the Methodist Church Hall in July.   




            This included the conversion of a store room at the rear of the building into a Parish Council Office, providing our Clerk with a secure place of work for the first time since the division of the parish when we had to vacate the office in Redhouse. 





      Lettings of the hall are increasing and there are currently 6 regular hirers.
CHURCHYARD.    










 We continue to be responsible for grass cutting, tree work, maintenance of the grave stones and the boundary walls.

CEMETERY.  










             We continue to be responsible for the maintenance of the area and the boundary walls.  We have had discussion with the developer of the Sam’s Lane site about the possibility of the development of that area including an extension to the cemetery, and those discussions will continue.     
            We have placed an order for the re-lettering of the War Memorial.
